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The Tree of All things Prayer was held in the evening on the 2nd day (November 4, 2017). The Director 

of Korean Training Office, In-cheon Kim was the master of ceremony in this event. Under the clear 

moonlight, approximately 10,000 family members gathered at the Water of Life plaza making a long line 

to the Tree of All Things with their kindling of holy candles. It seemed like they had forgotten how cold it 

was in the sacred atmosphere. It was a precious time in which our families could repent and make 

determinations so that we can fulfill our duties to receive heaven's promise of the 3rd blessing, "to have 

dominion over all things". Vice President, Myong-kwan Lee sincerely offered an invocation as follows: 

 

"Dear Heavenly Parent and victorious True Parents of Heaven, Earth and Humankind! On the 2nd day of 

the 2017 Autumn HyoJeong Chung Pyung Special Great Works, I am really grateful to be able to have 

this amazing grace from substantially being with True Parents. Today there will be the ceremony of 

bestowing the holy candles of the Tree of All Things at the Water of Life plaza and a prayer of gratitude. 

 

At this time, I would like to express my sincere gratitude to our Heavenly Parent and True Parents of 

Heaven, Earth and Humankind who allowed us this great grace of receiving the Tree of All Things 

Prayer. With all the members' hearts and devotion who are in attendance here, I pray in my name of 

Myong-kwan Lee, a blessed central family. Aju, Aju, Aju. 

 

After this, President Gi-seong Lee read True Parents' words from the Cheon Seong Gyeong and True 

Parents' benediction on the Day of All Things (June 4, 1970). Many members gathered at the Water of 

Life attending True Parents as one heart, one faith, one providence and one principle. True Parents 

restored the vertical position of sons and daughters under heaven's direct dominion over all things in 

creation and with the supervision of the angels. It was an immensely honorable and delightful time to 

have offered the establishment of the "restored and perfected Garden of Eden" back to its blessed 

position. We would like to share some grateful testimonies from the participants. 

 

 


